
 

MINUTES 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMISSION 
CITY OF LAKEWOOD, CALIFORNIA 

April 3, 2017 
 
 

MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER by Chairperson Linda Quarto at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers, The 
Centre at Sycamore Plaza, 5000 Clark Avenue, Lakewood, California. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE   was led by Vice Chair Baca. 

 
ROLL CALL   Chairperson Linda Quarto  
    Vice Chair  Bill Baca  

Commissioner Glen Patrick  
Commissioner  Ben Maleki – Absent/Excused 
Commissioner Lourdes Baez  
      

STAFF PRESENT  Assistant Director Max Withrow 
    Administrative Secretary Kirsten Spreitzer  
    Public Works Technician Ryan Bowman 
    Sergeant Michael Downing 
    Detective Mark Campbell 
     
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
COMMISSIONER PATRICK MOVED AND COMMISSIONER BAEZ SECONDED THAT THE MINUTES OF THE 
FEBRUARY 6, 2017, REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMISSION BE APPROVED.  
THERE BEING NO OBJECTIONS, THE MINUTES WERE APPROVED.  THE MINUTES OF THE MARCH 6, 2017 
CANCELLED MEETING WERE RECEIVED AND FILED BY THE COMMISSION.   
   
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
 

1. Request for Disabled Parking Space – 4941 Briercrest – TELog 17-01 
Report presented by Max Withrow.  
 
Chair Quarto opened the Public Hearing. The commissioners discussed that the property does not 
qualify for a disabled parking space due to the fact there is an abundance of available street parking. 
 
There being no one present to speak, Chair Quarto closed the Public Hearing. 

 
VICE CHAIR BACA MOVED AND COMMISSIONER PATRICK SECONDED DENIAL OF THE REQUEST TO 
INSTALL A DISABLED PARKING SPACE AT 4941 BRIERCREST.  UNANIMOUSLY DENIED. 

 
2. Request for Disabled Parking Space – 6514 Turnergrove – TELog 17-15 

Report presented by Max Withrow.  
 
Chair Quarto opened the Public Hearing.  
 
Michael Morse, resident at 6514 Turnergrove, spoke in favor of the disabled parking space. He stated 
that since there is usually plenty of street parking available, it wouldn’t bother anyone to put a disabled 
parking spot in front of his house. 
 
Cheryl Morse, resident at 6514 Turnergrove, spoke in favor of the disabled parking space.  
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Chair Quarto closed the Public Hearing. The commissioners discussed that the property does not qualify 
for a disabled parking space due to the fact there is an abundance of available street parking, and the 
requester has a long flat driveway.  
 

COMMISSIONER PATRICK MOVED AND COMMISSIONER BAEZ SECONDED DENIAL OF THE REQUEST TO 
INSTALL A DISABLED PARKING SPACE AT 6514 TURNERGROVE.  UNANIMOUSLY DENIED. 
 

3. Request for School Bus Only loading zone at ILC – TELog 17-15 
Report presented by Max Withrow.  
 
Chair Quarto opened the Public Hearing.  
 
There being no one present to speak, Chair Quarto closed the Public Hearing.   
 

COMMISSIONER BAEZ MOVED AND VICE CHAIR BACA SECONDED APPROVAL OF THE REQUEST FOR THE 
PROPOSED BUS LOADING ONLY ZONE AT ILC.  UNANIMOUSLY APRROVED. 
 
 
STAFF REPORTS 
  

1. TRAFFIC SAFETY MANAGEMENT REPORT 
Report presented by Detective Campbell.  
 

2. TRAFFIC ENGINEERING REQUEST LOG 
 Report presented by Max Withrow. 
 

 
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 
 
  None. 
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS 
 
  Chair Quarto announced that she will not be present at the July meeting.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The next regular meeting of the Community Safety Commission is scheduled for Monday, May 1, 2017.  There being 
no further business to be brought before the Commission, Chair Quarto adjourned the meeting at 7:54 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Kirsten Spreitzer 
Secretary 
 


